
Press release: Reducing noise for
Wakefield residents

A new pioneering noise barrier which will improve the lives of residents
living next to the M1 at Wakefield will be installed later this year.

Living next to a motorway has its benefits, it makes it easier to access
surrounding towns and cities to visit friends and family, or commute to work,
but the noise of the motorway can be an issue for some communities.

The innovative design being installed at the Denby Dale junction has never
been used before in the UK. The barrier not only reduces noise but will also
act as a safety barrier.

Highways England’s project manager Sujad Hussain said:

There has been a long standing issue of noise from the motorway at
this location and by installing 4 sections of barrier we will be
able to improve noise levels for residents living nearby.

We are planning to start work in November but before then we will
be holding a drop in session in September for people to find out
more about the work. I would encourage people to come along and ask
the project team any questions they may have about the barrier and
the work that is planned.

Highways England is installing the barrier on 4 sections of the M1 at
junction 39: On the southbound carriageway and southbound entry slip road and
on the northbound carriageway and northbound exit slip road.

The barriers, 3 at 3 metres high and 1 at 1.85 metres, will be constructed
off site meaning there will be less chance of weather having an impact on the
work. It will also be safer as there will be fewer vehicles moving around the
work site.

During the work a 50mph speed restriction will be in place for safety
reasons. The hard shoulder and lane 1 on the main carriageways will be closed
along with lane 1 on the northbound exit and southbound entry slip roads so a
temporary safety barrier can be installed while the work is taking place. The
same slip roads will be closed overnight with clearly signed diversions in
place.

Anyone interested in the work can come along to a drop in event on Wednesday
5 September, 2pm-8pm in the Boardroom, second floor, Cedar Court Hotel, Denby
Dale Road, Calder Grove, Wakefield, WF4 3QZ

The media is invited to attend the event between 2.30pm and 3pm. Please
confirm attendance with Highways England Media Relations Manager Michaela
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Maunders on 07701295018.

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer


